
PRIMERO RANCH 
 

Hunting Rules and Regulations 
 
 
 

 
Each parcel on the ranch is entitled to have two guests accompanied by the 
owner per season. Archery, Muzzleloader, first, second and third rifle Seasons as 
well as the extended cow elk Seasons through December and January.  
 
The guests must be accompanied by the owner no exceptions. 
 
Owners that choose to have no hunting on their land are encouraged to post “No 
Hunting” signs at strategic points on their boundaries and access 
roads/driveways. 
 
 
 
 

Rationale: 
 
The board and the ranch members present at the last homeowners meeting on 
May 25th 2019 made a motion to place new hunting rules regarding hunting on 
the ranch. The motion was seconded and was voted on and passed 
unanimously.                                                                        
 
By placing this rule in effect it still allows plenty of guests to hunt with land 
owners while preserving the excellent quality of hunting on the ranch. Also please 
respect home owners/ Ranch owners who do not want hunting on their land. We 
are also encouraging the ranch owners to post signs so everyone knows where 
not to hunt. Also this is common sense but make sure there are no structures in 
any line of fire. Your cooperation is appreciated. All of us working together can 
keep Primero Ranch a very special place.        
 
If any owner or hunter has questions regarding these Rules and Regulations, 
including Colorado Parks and Wildlife 33-610 to 142 please call: 
 
Tony Santopietro on:  303 688 4873       
 
 
 
	


